

# The Brick & Mortar Board

the newsletter of the HHS Alumni Association, Inc. www.hobartalumni.org

Volume 1, Number 2

March, 2012

# Get Your Tickets for the First Annual Meeting of the HHS Alumni Association on April 27

The first Annual Meeting of the Alumni Association will be held on Friday, April 27, 2012, in the Great Hall at Hobart High School. We will award our first scholarship, introduce the board, and discuss our plans for supporting Hobart High School and its alumni. Please join us for this special event!

The doors will open at 6:30 pm with dinner served at 7:00 pm. The cost will be \$10 per person, with a light meal consisting of meat or vegetable lasagna, salad, bread sticks, dessert and lemonade or coffee.

You can pick up your tickets from any board member, or at the HHS Athletic Office (enter at Door #19 on the east side of the high school). Or, you can order your tickets by mail, by sending your check for \$10 per person, made out to the **HHS Alumni Association**, to HHSAA Annual Dinner, c/o Dawn Krull, Hobart High School, 2211 East 10th Street, Hobart, IN 46342.



## The HHSAA Website: Promoting Your Class Reunions

The HHS Alumni Association website, <a href="www.hobartalumni.org">www.hobartalumni.org</a>, is the place to go to find out about class reunions. The Classes of 1952, 1962, 1967 and 1972 are all having reunions in September this year, while the Class of 1964 has a Saturday brunch every month at the Paragon Restaurant. More information is on the website. The HHSAA website also reports on timely matters of interest to HHS alumni.

BrickieFest 2011 was the kickoff event for the HHS Alumni Association, and will not be an annual event. The Alumni Association is committed to supporting Hobart High School and its alumni through scholarships to HHS students and alumni, and professional development grants to teachers. But we will help organize and publicize *your* reunion!

## Meet the HHS Alumni Association Board

The Hobart High School Alumni Association, Inc., a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization, was officially incorporated on July 17, 2010. Dues are \$10 a year. The members of the Board of Directors whose terms end in July 2012 are:

#### **OFFICERS**

Paul Addison (Class of 1970)	President
Sharon Wozniak Palmeri (Class of 1966)	
Lynn Hasza-Heintz (Class of 1967)	
Barbara Phillips Rowley (Class of 1965)	
Debra Broker Opolski (Class of 1970)	Treasurer

#### AT-LARGE MEMBERS

David Spitzer (HHS Principal) Andi Beluchak Fressle (Class of 1966) Lynn Sheets Kostbade (Class of 1966) Dawn Briney Krull (Class of 1968) Kathy Fattore Allen (Class of 1986)

#### STUDENT MEMBERS

Mike Halloran (Class of 2012) Jenna Ferris (Class 2012) Kaitlin Wilfong (Class 2012) Jenna Funes (Class of 2013) Savannah Ehrlich (Class of 2013)



The Hobart High School Jazz Band performing at BrickieFest in July, 2011.

### **Mission Statement**

The mission of the Hobart High School Alumni Association is to develop and maintain a close relationship between Hobart High School, its constituents, and its alumni for their mutual benefit. The Association is committed to, and involved in the support and well-being of Hobart High School and its alumni.

#### **OUR GOALS**

- To assist Hobart High School in communication with its alumni
- To convey to Hobart High School the views, attitudes, and needs of the alumni in seeking to preserve, advocate, and promote alumni interests
- To strengthen alumni activities and programs
- To support educational programs through teacher grants and student scholarships

**The Brick & Mortar Board** is a publication of the Hobart High School Alumni Association, Inc., a non-profit, 501(c)(3) corporation. It is an electronic publication, delivered by email to members of the Association. You can access a copy at <a href="www.hobartalumni.org/hhsaaNewsletterV1N2.pdf">www.hobartalumni.org/hhsaaNewsletterV1N2.pdf</a>. Our website is: <a href="www.hobartalumni.org">www.hobartalumni.org</a>. The editor of The Brick & Mortar Board is Paul Addison.